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11th October 2024 

Dear parents, 

We are about to launch our exciting new project to make our playtimes even better, in 
conjunction with Outdoor Play and Learning (OPAL). To facilitate this project, we will 
need to buy some new resources, move some things around on the playground and require 
some loose parts. Loose parts are any materials that can be easily moved, combined, and 
incorporated into children's free play. The items we are looking for will enable us to enjoy 
a wider range of play experiences during playtime (see below for some examples): 

 

● Suitcases of any size and type 

● Anything on wheels 

● Plastic milk crates/supermarket delivery crates/plastic bread trays 

● Briefcases, especially hard cased ones 

● Road signs and cones 

● Kitchen pots, pans, baking trays, work tables, wooden spoons, chopping boards 

● Tools like small spades/shovels, trowels and brooms 

● Tubes of various sizes and various materials 

● Buckets 

● Nets and thick ropes 

● Fabric (large sheets/brightly coloured fabric) 

● Foam sheets/bodyboards/camping roll mats/yoga mats 

● Wooden pallets 

● Metal frames 

● Cable drums 

● Guttering 

● Noodles (the type you use in the swimming pool!) 

● Hats/scarves/jazzy shirts/elasticated skirts/waistcoats/wedding dresses/character 
costumes 

● Pegs (to help to set up dens) 



 

We will be holding a collection week beginning Monday 21st October, when you will be 
able to drop any items off on a table outside of the office or to a member of the OPAL 
Play Team after school. The sooner we do this, the sooner the children will be able to play 
with the items! Please do not bring your donations in before this date as we will have 
nowhere to store them. If objects are really large, such as wooden pallets, we will ensure 
that there is someone available to help you carry them into school. 

We will be holding a community day during half term to help set up the various areas 
across our grounds so that the children will be able to come back from half term to enjoy 
their new playtimes! Date to be confirmed. 

We are really excited about this project and hope that you will support us in our efforts to 
improve playtime for all children. 

Yours sincerely, 

The OPAL Play Team. 


